Minutes of the Strategic Policy Committee Meeting for Climate Action and Environmental Services held in MTEK1 on Thursday 17th November 2022 at 10.30 am.

Present:	Cllrs. N. Keelan, C. Bennett, P. Treanor, B. Treanor, IFA, B. Duffy, Castleblayney Regeneration,  P. Tierney, PPN Community, 
	N. Woods, B. Smyth, P. McGuinness, N. Malone, B. McMahon, N. Skinnader

Apologies:	M. Mayne, R. Truell, L. Murtagh

1. Minutes of Previous Meeting:  

The minutes were proposed by C. Bennett and seconded by P. Treanor

2. Matters Arising

There were no matters arising.

3. [bookmark: _Hlk122434102]Draft MCC Policy on dogs admitted to Dog Pound

Mr. B. Smyth gave a brief presentation to members on proposed amendments to the Policy on dogs admitted to the Dog Pound and requested that the policy, with amendments, be approved by members.  The changes to the current policy were proposed by Cllr. P. Treanor and seconded by P. Tierney.  On the recommendation of the SPC, he will circulate the document to all the County Councillors in advance of their December meeting for their information and to allow them to raise any queries about the Policy at that meeting.  He advised that Paul Quigley has been appointed as Dog Warden and that the number of dogs admitted to the Dog Pound has doubled in 2022 compared to 2021, and is likely to exceed the 377 dogs admitted to the Pound in 2019.  He answered further queries from the members relating to the Dog Pound, microchipping, and the no. of dogs licenced in the county.  He advised members that the Monaghan SPCA no longer cares for unwanted dogs and has closed its Shelter in Killydonagh, Emyvale.  He thanked the MSPCA for all their work with dogs over the last 20 years.
Cllr. Keelan thanked Mr. Smith for his presentation.

4. Update on Preparatory Work for the Local Authority Climate Action Plan 
5. Progress Report On adaptation Strategy 2019 – 2024

K. Duffy advised members that he was going to speak on both items at the same time.  He gave a brief update on ongoing preparatory work for the Climate Action Plan and a progress report on the Adaptation Strategy for 2019 – 2024.  N. Keelan thanked Mr. Duffy and congratulated him on the excellent work done so far.   Mr. Duffy responded to queries from members and advised that the SEAI are doing one stop shops giving advice on grants available for retrofitting.  N. Keelan proposed that the SEAI be invited to a future SPC meeting to give an overview on grants available to the public.  The was agreed by all members.

6.  County Update on the Recruitment of designated Climate Action Staff

N. Woods reported that the positions of Climate Action Co-Ordinator, Community Climate Officer and Climate Officer have been advertised.  The closing date for the 3 positions was Friday 11th November.  The posts have been advertised both internally and externally.  Ms. Woods answered questions from members e.g., who Co Ordinator will be reporting to, will they link up with other counties?  Following a request from members, N. Woods advised that a list of senior staff would be circulated.  Members also requested a specification for the post of the Co. Ordinator.  The role of the Co Ordinator will require strong management skills. Mr. McGuinness read the specification of the role to members.

7. EV Charging Strategy

N. Skinnader gave an introduction to M.C.C’s climate action targets and how EV charging can help us towards the 2030 targets.  He went through the four different types of EV charging which are available on the market and the different areas which these chargers would suit.
He updated his members on the local authority’s role in the installation of EV chargers and how we can help the energy suppliers in the roll out of EV charging infrastructure. 
Cllr. Keelan thanked Mr. Skinnader for his presentation.
A short discussion followed where members discussed issues surrounding high costs, availability of units in the county, access to points and whether an invitation should be issued to the ESB to attend an upcoming meeting.

P. McGuinness suggested that the executive could  organise a meeting with some of the members of the SPC to discuss in more detail this topic and that they would refer the outcome of same back to the members.  N. Woods and P. McGuinness to liaise on this.  

8. Signing of Service Level Agreement to create and implement a Border Region Energy Unit – The Border Region.  (Draft doc issued by CARO).

N. Woods advised members that Monaghan County Council and Leitrim have formed a border bureau to drawn down funds for upcoming projects – this is a sub-regional group.  The group is putting a list together of projects and have already identified some.   K. Duffy answered questions from members e.g., whether the projects are urban or rural.  N. Woods gave an update on anaerobic digestion.  Currently, we do not have a policy on this.  There has been ongoing communication with the Dept. of Agriculture.  However, it is at a very early stage with a lot of work still to be done.

N. Keelan thanked the executive for their hard work.


9. AOB

P. McGuinness answered queries relating to the peace project and an EPA report highlighting water quality.  

K. Duffy advised members that we had received funding to carry out a large number of farm inspections and that staff resources had temporarily been added to complete this task.  

Date of next meeting: Thursday 19th January 2023 at 10.30 am in the Council Chamber, MTEK 1, Monaghan.
PLEASE NOTE THIS TIME AND DATE HAVE TO BE CONFIRMED.  THIS WILL BE DONE IN THE NEW YEAR AND AN INVITATION WILL BE FORWARDED WITH THE CORRECT DATE AND TIME.
N. Keelan thanked members for their attendance and participation.  He wished the committee members a happy Christmas and a peaceful New Year.
